ECONOMIC CRIME BOARD OF THE POLICE COMMITTEE

Thursday, 27 July 2017

Minutes of the meeting of the Economic Crime Board of the Police Committee held at the Guildhall EC2 at 11.00 am

Present

Members:

Simon Duckworth (Chairman) Deputy Robert Merrett

Deputy Keith Bottomley

Officers:

George Fraser - Town Clerk's Department

Glenn Maleary - Detective Chief Superintendent, CoLP

Alix Newbold - City of London Police
Alex Orme - Town Clerk's Department
Steve Playle - Trading Standards Manager

1. APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Nicholas Bensted-Smith, Deputy James Thomson, Deputy Richard Regan and Deputy Henry Pollard.

2. MEMBERS' DECLARATIONS UNDER THE CODE OF CONDUCT IN RESPECT OF ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

There were no declarations.

3. MINUTES

The Sub-Committee considered the minutes of the previous meeting held on 9 June 2017.

[RESOLVED] – That the minutes be approved.

MATTERS ARISING

In reference to $Item\ 3-Minutes$ of the previous minutes, the Chairman requested confirmation that the Economic Crime Victim Care Unit presentation would be taking place at the next meeting. This was confirmed by the Detective Chief Superintendent. (1)

4. OUTSTANDING REFERENCES

The Sub-Committee received a report of the Town Clerk that summarised the Outstanding References from the previous meeting.

The Town Clerk confirmed with Members that Outstanding Reference No.3 – *Victim Satisfaction Surveys* was now complete. Members' feedback had been

passed on to the Economic Crime Directorate team and this was fed back to the Town Clerk and circulated to Members on 26 July 2017.

[RESOLVED] – That the report be received and the Outstanding References updated.

5. NATIONAL LEAD FORCE: 2017/18 PERFORMANCE REPORT

The Sub-Committee received a report of the Commissioner of Police that outlined the quantitative and qualitative performance of the City of London Police as the National Lead Force for Fraud for the period April 2017-June 2017.

The Detective Chief Superintendent provided a verbal update on activities over the last period to Members'.

Pursue - The Chairman noted that the 14% decrease in the number of crimes reviewed by NFIB was a cause for concern. The Detective Chief Superintendent explained that during the recent period there have been a number of major incidents such as the London Bridge attacks and Grenfell Tower fire that have had adverse effects on staff capacity for investigations, reviews and other regular administrative duties. As such, there had been a reduction in the volume of crimes reviewed by the NFIB, though this shortfall is expected to be temporary.

A Member asked what the size of the Economic Crime directorate team was in order to give some idea of the capacity. The Detective Chief Superintendent confirmed that there were 23 permanent members of staff on the team, and that in response to the recent major incidents there had been a total of 450 officer days re-allocated across the force. The Chairman noted this as an example that highlights a fundamental aspect of policing that requires appreciation: that all Police staff operate with a 'Police Officer First' mentality.

Protect – In reference to Overall Satisfaction figures, the Chairman declared that although there had been a 2% decrease since last year, any figure above 95% was worthy of congratulation and that a slight attrition rate from 99% in the previous year would have been difficult to avoid.

A Member asked for clarification on the reference to timeliness of alerts as a main cause of victim dissatisfaction. The Detective Chief Superintendent explained that although this represented a very small number of those surveyed, it was an aspect now being addressed directly for improvement.

Prepare - The Detective Chief Superintendent provided Members with an update on Social Media promotion of *Action Fraud*, declaring that it had raised its profile significantly on both Facebook and Twitter in Q1 of 2017/18.

Victim Service – The Detective Chief Superintendent explained that 73% satisfaction rate for Action Fraud victims was viewed as a positive figure. The Chairman noted that although this suggests, 27% were not satisfied, it was worth noting that 18% were neither satisfied nor dissatisfied and only 9% were

dissatisfied. A Member asked for further explanation of the causes behind the dissatisfaction of victims, and the Detective Chief Superintendent explained that the main causes were linked to investigations that had not been followed through with. In these cases, the team would provide explanations to the victims of the lengths gone to. This gives victims the opportunity to provide further details not previously disclosed that may open up further routes of investigation. The Detective Chief Superintendent explained that this was a new approach that had been adopted and it is hoped it will increase victim satisfaction markedly.

The Detective Chief Superintendent explained that although 0.04% of all crime and information reports received in the same period were for Action Fraud, these were still taken into careful consideration. The Chairman explained that it would be beneficial to see a developmental curve in relation to the increase in letters sent to MPs, an increased understanding of the problems and as such the resulting increased administrative burden.

Value for Money – The Detective Chief Superintendent explained that, although the shortfalls occurring as a result of the recent major incidents may not be recuperated, there has been positive movement in the right direction with regards to value for money that is expected to continue.

A Member asked what the level of unreported crime was, and the Detective Chief Superintendent explained that only 10% of all crimes for economic and cyber-crime were reported. The Detective Chief Superintendent explained that even relatively minor crimes not warranting further investigation under current resource limitations were still valuable in that they contributed to a larger picture of crime patterns that prove to be instrumental.

The Chairman noted that the figure of 100% City-based fraud investigations completed was worthy of recognition due to the importance of the City of London Police acting and being perceived as a protectorate Force for those within the Square Mile, alongside its national responsibilities.

[RESOLVED] – That the report be received.

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT There was no further business.

7. QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF THE COMMITTEE

There were no further questions.

8. EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

[RESOLVED] - That under Section 100(A) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in Part I of the Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act.

9. **NON-PUBLIC MINUTES**

The Sub-Committee considered the non-public minutes from the previous meeting on 9 June 2017.

10. OPERATION OFFSPRING - PROGRESS REPORT ON TAKING OPERATION BROADWAY BEYOND THE CITY OF LONDON

The Sub-Committee received a report of the Director of Markets and Consumer Protection updating Members on the progress of Operation Broadway.

11. ECONOMIC CRIME ACADEMY UPDATE

The Sub-Committee received a report of the Commissioner of Police updating Members on events concerning the Economic Crime Academy.

12. **RESTRICTED ACTIVITY UPDATE**

The Sub-Committee received a report of the Commissioner of Police that summarised notable activity not for publication that was being delivered by the City of London Police in its capacity as the National Lead Force.

13. QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF THE COMMITTEE

There were no further questions.

14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT AND WHICH THE COMMITTEE AGREE SHOULD BE CONSIDERED WHILST THE PUBLIC ARE EXCLUDED

There was no further business.

The meeting closed at 12.11 pm	
Chairman	

Contact Officer: George Fraser

tel. no.: 020 7332 1174

george.fraser@cityoflondon.gov.uk